
Alameda Community Learning Center

Governing Board Meeting Minutes
February 5th, 2014 – 6:30 PM

This meeting was held at ACLC: 400 Grand St. Alameda, CA 94501

​
 

1. Public Session (ACLC)









6:30 PM

a. Call to Order & Attendance










Meeting was called to order at ____6:37PM__________

Board Members




Present

Absent

David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

__X___

______

Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


__X___

______

Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
__X___

______
Bara Waters, ACLC Parent Member

__X___

______

Catherine Pauling, ACLC Parent Member

__X___

______
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


__X___

______

Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


__X___

______

b. Review and Approval of Agenda

Patrick would like to change the action item, "card playing" from an action item to a discussion item, 2nd by David.
David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

AYE
Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


AYE
Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
AYE
Bara Waters, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Catherine Pauling, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


AYE
Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


AYE
Approved (7-0). No abstentions.

Sophia motions to approve the agenda, 2nd by Gabrielle.
David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

AYE
Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


AYE
Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
AYE
Bara Waters, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Catherine Pauling, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


AYE
Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


AYE

2. Presentations from the floor








6:35 PM

PRESENTATIONS FROM THE FLOOR - At this time any person wishing to speak to any item not on the agenda will be granted three minutes to make a presentation to the Board of Directors.
David H: Ken Carvalho did an excellent job by remodeling the school.
Zack T: Our experience here at ACLC has been great. I would like to have Music and Performance Arts as a key area of interest.  

Caprice: Facilities and the move. I would like to stay at the current facility. We need to maintain our structure at ACLC even when we move. 
PRESENTATION ON AGENDA ITEMS – Any person wishing to speak to any item on the agenda will be granted three minutes to make a presentation just prior to the discussion of the agenda item.   

3. ACLC Lead Facilitator’s Report








6:40 PM
ACLC Lead Facilitator Report – David Hoopes

Board of Directors’ Planning and Organizational Meeting

February 5th, 2014

The last month has been challenging for all of us. After seeing that ACLC was likely to be relocated, parents, learners and facilitators turned out to hear the AUSD Board options and share our various responses. PAC hosted a dialogue to process and discuss potential prop 39 offers from the district. Our parents students and learners arrived to the AUSD Board session held at city hall with the hopes of sharing our solutions and perspective.  All in all the board voted 3 to 2 in favor of moving forward with moving ACLC to Woodstock as planned. Alameda Community Learning Center moving to Woodstock remains likely. 

Thank you to everyone who turned out for these meetings. Your participation is deeply appreciated. 

Enrollment Sessions

On February 3rd, ACLC held our enrollment lottery. Applications for next year are very strong. Our hard work on enrollment seems to have paid off. Thank you to the learners who have helped with presentations and tours. We have another enrollment session scheduled for Tuesday, February 11th and a tour planned for Thursday, February 13th. These numbers will continue to increase as the semester and summer move forward. 

2014 – 2015 Application for ACLC

Grade
Alameda Resident 

Non-Resident

6th 
93 



46 

7th 
9 



1

8th 
13 



3

9th 
27 



31

10th 
2



3 

11th 
1



0

12th 
0 



0

Total Applications as of 1/17/14:  216

Total Applications at 1/17/13:  99

Science Fair

Alameda Community Learning Center had its annual Science Fair last week. Almost every learner in school conducted a science experiment and prepared a display of their learning. The depth and complexity of science projects this year has been impressive. It was great to see the school come alive with science and project based learning.

I want to acknowledge the hard work of our science Facilitators over the last week as learners finalized their projects and presentations. CCEF supports electives at ACLC.

PAC update:
Thank you to our friends at Capital Impact Partners for its support in the purchase of 8 laptops to support low income learners and Intervention efforts at ACLC. A special thanks to Jennifer Afdahl Rice and Milton Keenan for their support in the application process. Beth Mathews was the primary author of the grant. Beth Mathews is the a parent of a ninth grader and her efforts here were immeasurable.

PAC Leadership is in transition. Megan Elliot made the decision to step down this month. Feel free to read her email posted to the listserve explaining that decision. I know PAC parents have been discussing a successor and one should be name soon. I will facilitate PAC meetings moving forward until a new coordinator in identified. I’ll keep you posted. 

CCEF updates

This month CCEF funded the following events and activities

• Ragged Wing Ensemble Theater Residency at ACLC - $2000

• ACLC Mission Statement Mural - $100

• ACLC Yearbook - $4000

• Fashion Club Enrichment - $500

• Dark Meat Ultimate Frisbee Team $1000

CCEF is focused on continuing to raise money in the second half of the year by continuing to make calls to families, coordinating with leadership on a walkathon and hosting a concert to raise funds for CCEF and a potential move.

Program Evaluation Mid Year Survey Results

Please read the mid year parent survey that the Program Evaluation Committee conducted. It is insightful in many ways. 

Smarter Balanced Assessment Field Test window announced:

a. April 7 – May 16, 2014, online only

b. ACLC has 30 laptops available 

c. For grades six through eight, all students will participate.

d. For grades nine and ten, only students in schools selected for a scientific sample will participate. 

e. For grade eleven, have the option to participate in the Early Assessment Program (All grade eleven learners will participate in the EAP).

f. Exempt are CAPA and ELL students in US schools less than 12 months.

Special Education and English Language Development (ELD)

a. A joint meeting of ACLC/Nea department representatives convened to look at graduation requirements resulting in a diploma for English language learners and learners with IEPs. The first pass at policies included the consideration of graduation requirements from nearby schools and districts. The next steps include articulating the draft language for consideration and feedback.

4. Executive Director’s Report








6:45 PM
1. During January’s CLCS board meeting, both the CLCS and CTA sunshine proposal were reviewed, and the former documents were approved. We are currently working to schedule initial negotiation meetings with each of the two bargaining units. Having already entered into a collaborative discussion with one of our employee union leaders around a staffing matter, I am confident all three groups (i.e., administration, classified, certificated) are committed to a process of compromise and pragmatism. 

2. ACLC’s Site-Based Master Facilities Planning Committee had met, and thoughtfully discussed questions likely to arise during meetings with the AUSD architects. The first of these meetings on Monday, February 10 at 3:30pm. 

3. During last week’s AUSD board meeting, the board directed the superintendent to enter into negotiations fora long-term (6 year) lease agreement with CLCS that would involve both Nea and ACLC relocating to Woodstock School. Kirsten Vital indicated that if an agreement cannot be reached prior to March(the mutually agreed upon extended deadline for the district to provide their Prop 39 offer), the district’s Prop 39 offer will be for ACLC to inhabit classrooms across three campuses (i.e., Wood, Woodstock, Encinal). I am in direct communication with our superintendent, her staff, and our CLCS board, and hope to have additional information to share soon. In the meantime, I am actively involved in discussions with parents, learners, and facilitators at both schools, in hopes of allaying concerns and anxieties. 

4. In reviewing graduation requirements and available support services, and as a means of ensuring success for all, I have asked our Special Education Coordinators and ESL facilitator to discuss and craft an initial proposed policy allowing an alternative route to graduation. Susie, Carrie and Katie have already had a productive initial meeting, and I am grateful for their leadership for this important project. Moving forward, the process for creating this new policy will involve discussions and gathering input from Lead Facilitators, facilitators, and counselors. We hope to have a proposed policy to bring before the governing boards before the end of this school year. 

Thank you to Robert Cassard, Bara Waters, and Brendan Doherty for helping define frequent and appropriate dissemination of information, as well as for providing guidance in creating an ED blog page on the CLCS website(http://www.clcschools.org/page.cfm?p=625). 
5. Committee and Leadership Reports







6:50 PM
Curriculum: We meet monthly. At this meeting, we talked about next year's program. Topics such as benchmark assessments. We are accredited by WASC. They wanted to see more than benchmark assessments. We are very verse and showing different ways learners are learning. The other topic is foreign language offerings and math placement classes. So far we only have one foreign language, which is Spanish 1-4. Terry is the only one that teaches it. 254 learners in foreign language classes. Ruled out common core math this year. 
Standards with common core are longer in depth. As a math teacher, I can focus on common core standards. There are very specific common core standards per grade level. 

Leadership:
LLC's were really successful. We have a new Hawk mascot. Everyone in the community started to discuss about the rumored move. CCC's have all been planned for the entire year. There were JC elections at today's CCCs. Our new JC clerks are Chloe, Oliver and Adam-OB. 

Personnel: Valerie Vargas is now our new art facilitator. 
Constitutional Committee:

17 parents attended the AUSD board meeting and want to know the real reason to why ACLC has move. The numbers do not reflect the actions of AUSD. The disrespect from the AUSD board in relations to answering questions in regards to move ACLC had no accurate true answers.

Cap at 345 for total maximum amount of students. 

Gradually decrease population to 300-325 range with no more than 45 or 46 per grade eventually. 

Place a cap now of 50 per grade and do not compensate for a smaller group in one grade by overfilling another.

Cap of 40 to 45 on incoming 6th graders.

Cap of 45 on 9th graders unless we have more than 45 continuing students.

Reinstate the Waiting List.

Have a cutoff date after which new students cannot enter ACLC that year, October 1st.

Return to our model of education:

5 Learning Labs per week and 5 free periods per week for 6th and 7th graders. (This will improve bonding and increase group project time for the younger grades.) At least 10 free periods per week for 8th to 12th graders. This becomes especially important with off campus activities--college classes, internships, in addition to project time on campus.

Electives should be optional again. No required electives to fill up learners schedules.

Set a date for a retreat to discuss our core values as a school and come up with ideas, solutions that reinforce these core values and strengthens a sense of community. 

Hidden costs running a business and expenses. :) We do not have the full power to make big decisions without sacrificing a majority of expenditures.
6. Consent Agenda









     
7:10 PM
a. Approval of check register for December 2013 

b. Approval of January, 2014 Minutes
David motions to approve the consent agenda, 2nd by Catherine.
David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

AYE
Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


AYE
Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
NYE
Bara Waters, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Catherine Pauling, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


NYE
Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


AYE
Approved (5-2).

7.    Action Items











7:15 PM
a. Vote on Community Board member - Raeann Johnson
David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

AYE
Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


AYE
Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
AYE
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


AYE
Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


AYE
Approved (5-0) Approved.
8. 
Discussion Items










8:05 PM

a. Facilities update

David H: ACLC members did not want to speak out, due to out of respect for other members at 
the meeting.


Patrick: People's opinions and decisions change all the time. By having no input and 
imposition can be intimidating. I feel like personally we should have showed up AUSD and 
spoken out.


Trish: There are different negotiation strategies. Prior to the meeting and voting.


Patti: If there is concern on what the board voted on, the community should go back and 
address it. When we get the Prop 39 offer, that will be the time to express our dissatisfaction. 


Martin: I started with the idea with being quiet was a good idea. However, the longer we wait 
the harder it is to fight back. We have to be upfront with the school district and make this a 
public point. Our school is being destabilized. 

Bara: I think for me what does concern me is Kirstein Vital is a manipulator. Being quiet and 
not speaking out was good strategy. We cannot be overly trusting when dealing with AUSD.


Lynn: Silence equals consent. Thinks the district plan right now is absurd. Less students with 
plenty of space, more students with less space. District has a plan in place to shelter us in 
place. Wood is projecting less enrollment, however is receiving more space than ACLC and 
Nea.


David H: One option is for ACLC to go to Longfellow. Other two is to split the school in 
different campuses. I would like to hear from the community as to what they think about the 
options given to us by the district. 


Joyce: Go to the school district website. I would like to thank Trish to questioning the rulings 
of decisions. The Wood program seems good, however they have more space than necessary. 
The Woodshop at Encinal could be the new center.  


Catherine: This goes back to the numbers. If they have Wood with its declining enrollment and 
moving students all over the island. It does not make sense to have a school with enormous 
space with not enough students to occupy the spacing. Vital is hostile to charters and 



manipulative and has a hidden agenda.


Tabitha: My family was really hurt because we did not speak out. We must recognize we 
cannot fall into a trap of divide and conquer. It's a discrimination and illegal for us to endure 
this from the district. 


Patrick: Out of the options we were given, I am 100% with staying at our current location. The 
thought of moving with Nea would be strongly dislike. I highly recommend this not an option. 
We can survive another move, but it would be more of a dent. My recommendation is to go as 
far as possible with the Wood option and steer away from combining campuses with Nea. After 
speaking with other classmates they have agreed with my opinions.

Cristine Cooper: Seth is doing very well here. Elementary was hard for him, he was bullied. My 
first choice is to stay here. Vital is always about her agenda.  


Zack T: I had an exchange with Mike McMahon, the portables would cost $300K for each 
portable. We as a community had a big miss-step by not speaking out. Looking closely at the 
options for ACLC, Woodstock seems like a great option. Due to the fact that the school will be 
closer to other resources and have spacing for more programs.


John: How would Woodstock option work out? Spacing was just barely enough. At this point, 
the school cannot expand.


Patti: The question was where would we place portables if necessary. 

Catherine: If we are paying part of the cost it is still a significant amount of money.


David H: There are some ACLC learners who have a view of Nea that is not favorable. The 
learners that come here from Nea were not happy at Nea. However, there are plenty of 
learners that are happily attending Nea. Viewing all the options, Woodstock has the most 
potential. However, the 1st choice would be to stay here. At the very least, Woodstock would 
be a great option for ACLC.


Lynn: I agree with what David says. Nea is a great sister school to ACLC. It makes me sad when 
someone talks negatively about Nea. Each school should have their own center. 


Rudy: I was like at the last board meeting. I am very disappointed with the options presented 
by the district. My 1st and foremost option is to stay at our current location. We are a 
community with passion and I think that if we move, we will survive. If we move and share a 
campus with Nea, it will be fine due to the fact that we share almost the same objective.


Catherine: The Longfellow campus option is a terrible idea due to spacing and parking. 


Martin: As someone who lived without Nea. Now that has a child at Nea. Let's not deceive 
ourselves, we shouldn't move at all. We've invested so much into our current site here. We to 
should be building our one room school house with all our resources. Moving is AUSD vision and 
will eventually put us out of place. We're not working in our favor by moving. We should just 
buy the portables and work with that.


Julie: I personally am a survivor of many things. Walking away from Tuesday's meeting, it was 
devastating to me to be with Rudy feeling the way he felt. Having hard conversations with 
Rudy and figure out what is so special about ACLC's mission statement. The most important 
piece to ACLC is having a voice. I want to remind everyone not to cut away ACLC's values when 
making decisions.


Patrick: I agree with Martin, let's do the portables. Yes it is true with ACLC and Nea that there 
is a rivalry. ACLC learners feel that Nea cultures will change ACLC's structures and values. 
Although similar, both schools and models are still very different. Leadership is different, 
CCC's are different.


Sophia: Why is everyone so opposed to moving onto the same campus with Nea, it is exactly 
what Patrick said. ACLC and Nea will be combined and become one school and ACLC will not 
exist. A lot of people that I've talked to feel it would be counter active.

Jenny: No matter where we are next year, I do not want AUSD to think they can move us 
whenever and wherever. We need to make it difficult and fight for our spacing.


Tabitha: I want to have a chance to speak up with my perspective. I had my child go to Nea 
and there was no problem. ACLC and Nea are two different schools and have different aspects 
of culture. My child loves ACLC, but he was okay at Nea. 


Patrick: We should put all of our energy to make it that we can stay here at our current site. 
We always need a 2nd choice. I am wondering what happened to the Island High option? ACLC 
just on it's own with plenty of spacing and sharing with Island High Schoolers.


Martin: Thank you Sophia for calling Nea an expansion, not consolidation. The original vision of 
both schools was to expand and not to combined. AUSD is disempowering both ACLC and Nea 
to throw both schools into one place.

Trish: I did raise the point to have ACLC move to Longfellow, however I got negative feedback 
from that.


Joyce: Sharing with Island is a good option. We need two large centers and Woodstock is not 
going to be able to accommodate both schools.


Tibatha: Is there anyone interested in doing a Pro-School protest? 
b. Card Playing in the Center


Molly motions to table this discussion for the next board meeting, 2nd by Patrick.

David Hoopes, ACLC Lead Facilitator

AYE
Molly Fenn, ACLC Facilitator


AYE
Gabrielle Baumgartner, ACLC Facilitator
AYE
Bara Waters, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Catherine Pauling, ACLC Parent Member

AYE
Patrick Melendez, ACLC Learner


AYE
Sophia Moore, ACLC Learner


AYE


Approved (7-0).


Adjourn










10:33 PM
The next ACLC Board Meeting is scheduled for March 12th, 2014
THE ORDER OF BUSINESS MAY BE CHANGED WITHOUT NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the order of consideration of matters on this agenda may be changed without prior notice.

REASONABLE LIMITATIONS MAY BE PLACED ON PUBLIC TESTIMONY

The Board of Directors’ presiding officer reserves the right to impose reasonable time limits on public testimony to ensure that the agenda is completed.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS MAY BE MADE

Notice is hereby given that consistent with the requirements of the Bagley Open Meeting Act, special presentations not mentioned in the agenda may be made at this meeting.  However, any such presentation will be for information only.

REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION WILL BE PROVIDED FOR ANY INDIVIDUAL WITH A DISABILITY

Pursuant to the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, any individual with a disability who requires reasonable accommodation to attend or participate in this meeting of the Board of Directors may request assistance by contacting Community Learning Center School, Inc., 210 Central Ave. #603, Alameda, CA 94501, phone (510) 521-7543, fax (510) 521-7350.
FOR MORE INFORMATION

For more information concerning this agenda or for materials pertaining to the board meeting, please contact Community Learning Center Schools, Inc., 210 Central Ave. #603, Alameda, CA 94501, phone (510)263-9266, fax (510) 521-7350, during school hours
ACLC Board Meeting Agenda
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